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The Honorable David Pinto, Chair

House Early Childhood Committee

Minnesota State Capitol

75 Rev. Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd.

St. Paul, Minnesota 55102

Dear Chairman Pinto and Members of the Early Childhood Committee,

We write in support of the proposals to take action to support the children of incarcerated parents. The proposal for the Minnesota Department of Corrections to create a Family Support Unit and to assure that incarcerated parents have frequent communications, visits, phone calls, and support services are important ways to reduce the impact of incarceration on children.  

The Model Jail Practices Learning Community is building the capacity and support for evidence-based policy and practice changes in county jails using Federal funding that will end this year.  Minnesota should continue to build that capacity with state investment. 

In 2018 the Minnesota Sheriffs’ Association and the State Community Health Services Advisory Committee (SCHSAC) formed a joint workgroup to study the impact of parental incarceration on children and identify ways that counties can act to reduce the impact and build their resiliency.

One of our first activities was a survey of Minnesota jails to determine how many incarcerated individuals were parents.  Nearly every Minnesota county jail participated in this survey which documented that fully three-fourths of the men and women detained or incarcerated in county jails have children under 18.  And, we know that from the Minnesota student survey, the most commonly reported Adverse Childhood Experience is having a parent who has been incarcerated.  

Minnesota has documented the need and the opportunity to decrease the stress and trauma and build the resiliency of children affected by parents’ incarceration.  There is also ample evidence that preserving relationships with family members while incarcerated promotes rehabilitation and reduces recidivism for offenders.  The proposals before you will be positive steps for Minnesota to take. 

We urge support for these proposals.

Sincerely,
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Sheila Kiscaden
William M. Hutton, Executive Director                                                    Sheila Kiscaden, Chair

Minnesota Sheriffs’ Association
                                                       SCHSAC
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